
10/23/2020 - Weekly Board Notes 

 

 

Kate Orozco - Elementary: 

Yesterday (Thursday 10/22), at the invitation of Mrs. Gorringe, Dr. Cook and I met with the entire 

Bryan staff after school.  Our meeting there with the staff and then with the principal lasted almost two 

hours.  The invitation came as a result of staff communication to their administrators about their 

frustration, confusion, and stress. 

For a good portion of the conversation, we listened to teachers describe their experiences of feeling 

overwhelmed, unsure about next steps and safety, and in need of reassurance that their interests are 

being considered at the District and Board level.   We spent a good deal of time explaining the decision 

making processes that have transpired and providing more clarity about expectations for Wednesdays.  

We also offered teachers a sense of reassurance that our leaders--both at the Board level and District 

level--have empathy for the challenges they are facing, and also have a strong commitment to making 

sure our children get the safest and most purposeful and engaging learning they can experience--both in 

the classroom and at home. 

What struck me during this discussion was that this group of teachers was probably representative of 

our teachers in most schools.  Dr. Cook and I will be working to figure out how best to reach out to 

school groups to share our support for their work and their efforts, and to remind them that we all must 

continue to work our very hardest to give our kids what they need most: safety, meaningful learning, 

reassurance, and a sense of joy. 

 

 

 

Katie Graupman - Classroom Libraries Update: 

The kindergarten and first grade classroom libraries have been sent to schools, and the second and third 

grade libraries are in the process of being sent out.  The fourth and fifth grade books will arrive to the 

District early next week.  They should be processed and sent out to schools in about two weeks. 

To help us be good stewards of these resources, we are labeling each book with stickers that say 

"Property of Coeur d'Alene School District" along with the grade level.  Lisa Rakes, Sorensen 

Librarian, shared that she enlisted her fifth graders to label the first grade books.  She said the students 

finished this task in one library class, and the biggest issue was keeping the students from reading the 

books! 

We are sharing this website with administrators and teachers to help them make good use of the 

libraries: https://sites.google.com/cdaschools.org/mycda/curriculum/classroom-libraries 

We look forward to getting these books into kids' hands! 

 

 

 

https://sites.google.com/cdaschools.org/mycda/curriculum/classroom-libraries


    

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

Kelly Niccolls, Katie Graupman And Mike Nelson - End Of Course Assessments: 

SEE ATTACHED DOCUMENT. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Policy 4500 - Clerical Update: 

Due to a clerical clean up... we wanted to make sure the Board of Trustees were aware that the title of 

the form that is attached to Policy 4500 "Public Gifts/Donations to the Schools" was changed.  See 

attached redlined document.  

SEE ATTACHED DOCUMENT. 

 

 

 

Pam Westberg - Elks Dictionaries coming soon to 3rd-grade students: 

For the past 23 years, the local Elks 1254 Lodge has been donating dictionaries to every 3rd-grade 

student in the area.  This week they delivered over 750 dictionaries to the Project SEARCH classroom 

and Project SEARCH students went to work labeling each dictionary to ensure that every 3rd grader 

receives a personalized dictionary. 

The Elks Lodge states that the dictionaries are intended to be the property of the students and 

encourages them to keep them forever.  There are many stories of past students saying they still have 

their free dictionary from the Elks.  What a nice tradition this has been for Coeur d'Alene. 

Below are pictures of Project SEARCH students labeling dictionaries.  The dictionaries are a "special" 

edition... notice the cover.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

End Of The Week 10-16-20 COVID Activity: 

 

 
 

 



 

10/22/20 - Current Enrollment Numbers Reports: 

Attached are enrollment reports, as well as, data trend charts for elementary, middle, high and District.  
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

10/16/20 - Daily Enrollment and Absence Report: 

Attached is the Daily Enrollment and Absence report for the week ending 10/16/2020 for your review. 
 



 

 

 

 

Q & A Responses: (Cabinet responses to Trustee questions will be placed here and posted on 

the following Board Weekly Notes.) 
 


